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Summary of the meeting of September 8, 2006

At the outset of the meeting, Ambassador Javier Sancho Bonilla, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica to the OAS, thanked the delegations for electing him Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security for the 2006-2007 term at the Permanent Council meeting of July 20, 2006.

He also informed the delegations of his goals and aspirations for the Committee’s work during the aforementioned period.

1. Election of officers

As agreed to earlier in that regard, the Chair announced the names of the three people nominated to the position of Vice Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security.  It was proposed that they all serve as Vice Chairs, without any ranking or precedence among them.
The Committee accepted the aforementioned proposal unanimously and elected as Vice Chairs by acclamation:

Ambassador Izben C. Williams, Permanent Representative of Saint Kitts and Nevis to the OAS;

Ambassador Nelson Pineda Prada, Alternate Representative of Venezuela to the OAS; and

Mr. Giovanni Snidle, Alternate Representative of the United States to the OAS.


Both the Committee Chair and several delegations expressed their satisfaction with the election of the new Committee officers, all of whom are known for their interest in supporting effective implementation of the mandates assigned to that political body.

2. Consideration of the Draft Calendar of Activities of the Committee on Hemispheric Security for the 2006-2007 term (proposed by the Chair of the Committee)

· CP/CSH-782/06
At the start of the discussion on that item, the delegations expressed support for the Calendar of Activities for the 2006-2007 term proposed by the Chair.

Delegations then commented and made recommendations for changes in the holding of some events so as to enable certain topics to be given due consideration.

Following the statements by delegations, the Chair announced that he had taken note of their proposals, which would be included in a revised version of the Calendar of Activities of the Committee on Hemispheric Security and distributed in the near future as document CP/CSH-782/06 rev. 1.

3. Chair’s proposed procedure for the work of the Committee in the 2006-2007 term

In his presentation, the Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security referred in particular to the need for a methodology to prepare for the special events to be held during the 2006-2007 term.

In that connection, he asked the delegations to submit, from then until the end of September, their suggestions on preparations for the aforementioned events.  He said that he hoped to receive first their recommendations for the events to be held in the second half of 2006, and then for those in the first half of 2007.
To the extent possible, those proposals should contain suggestions both with regard to the topics to be addressed at each special event, i.e. topics for the panel discussions, and with regard to the guest panelists.
/  Ambassador Sancho pointed out that both aspects were essential to enable the Chair to submit, in a timely fashion, a draft agenda for each event that takes the member states’ concerns about each topic into account.
On the basis of their suggestions and recommendations, the Chair, with the assistance of the General Secretariat, would first prepare a draft agenda for each of the special events.  He would then hold informal consultations on the draft agendas and finally present them for approval.

With respect to other Committee activities, the Chair said that their inclusion in the Calendar of Activities was a clear indication that that political body was interested in duly carrying out the corresponding mandates.

4. Other business

· The Chair announced that the remarks delivered by Ambassador Javier Sancho Bonilla, in his capacity as Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, at the ceremony welcoming the incoming class–class XLVI–of the Inter-American Defense College, on September 8, 2006, would be distributed as an information document (CP/CSH/INF.46/06).
· Various delegations requested that time be set aside for Inter-American Defense Board officials to present a report to the Committee on Hemispheric Security on the transition that had taken place since the adoption of the Board’s Statutes in March 2006.
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�.	With the understanding that the CSH is not responsible for defraying the costs panelists incur in participating in its events.





